MSI Board Of Directors Meeting

September 5, 2014

Bath YMCA
Roll Call

Present: Tom Manduca, Jim Willis, Fritz Homans, Lia Langveld, Steve McEachern, Bob Russell, Betsy Perron, Matt Montgomery, Nicole Viele, John Smith, Leanne Gravel, Jay Morissette  

Absent: Dan St. Pierre, Thomas Branch, Butch Babin, Lorie Lapointe, Andy Gilbert, Mariah Brady, Ashley Cryer, Leila Johnston

Approval of Minutes

Minutes from the last BOD meeting on May 6, 2012 were previously approved.

Officer Reports
Finance -– Jim Willis

MSI is on solid footing financially for 2014. Lower than estimated pool rental costs for Bowdoin Open and Summer JO’s and an increase in vendor income contributed to a profitable year.

Tom:  Time for another audit. Last audit was done 4 years ago.  

Motion by Fritz, Second by Leanne. Passed, unanimous.

Hire the CPA currently used by MSI to perform and audit.  Budget up to $5,000 to cover the cost.

Discussion:

Jim pointed out that, in addition to the audit, USAS suggests that each LSC have an audit committee conduct a yearly review of finances. 

The proposed 2015 budget, based on 2014 expenditures and including a provision for the audit, will be put before the HOD for approval in September.

Senior Vice-Chair --  Leanne Gravel

Working on a LEAP for the LSC.

Athlete Reps: Nominations received for Alex Mukai, Jacob Griffin.  No other nominations received.

Motion by Fritz. Second by Nicole.  Passed, 10 votes, 1 abstention [Jay]

Accept the nomination of these swimmers as our Junior Athlete Reps.

Discussion:

These athletes are articulate and will actively participate; no reservations from those present who know the athletes.

Third Junior Athlete Rep needed.  Need to send a reminder to teams to nominate a swimmer by November 30, 2014. [Leanne]  Current Athlete Reps should help solicit nominees.  Reminder, no more than 2 Reps/team. 

Leanne will inform Alex and Jacob that they have been elected.

Age Group Vice-Chair – Matt Montgomery

Athlete Recognition: 

Beginning in October, Matt will solicit nominations from coaches for Junior [12&u] and Senior [13&over] Swimmer of the Month recognition.  Nomination and voting will be conducted via e-mail.  Swimmers will receive a certificate and the recognition will be posted on the MSI web site.  Matt will create a set of performance-based criteria and share it with coaches for approval.

Post college signings and newly achieved records on the MSI site; Matt will accept responsibility of posting.

Swimposium:

Maine will host a Swimposium next year.  MSI is invited to participate in the NES Swimposium, to be held on 10/4 in Newtown, MA.

Officials Chair – Bob Russell

Creating an Admin Ref manual for MSI.

We need more officials, especially referees.  Officials that we do have should participate in more than just their home meets.  Planning on hosting officials’ clinics this fall. Bob will recruit Dan St. Pierre, Coach Rep, to fire up coaches about recruiting officials.

SSC/Harvest Meet, 10/5, is already struggling to fill official jobs.   

Motion by Lia.  Second by Bob.  Passed 10 -1 [Jay opposed]

Propose to HOD that 2015-16 meet bids must list 1 Ref, 1 Starter and 1 S&T Judge in order to receive a sanction. 

Discussion: Will this encourage only hosting teams to have officials on the MSI roster?  Non-host teams will not be held accountable for any officials.  Need to require that ALL teams have officials.

Motion by Jay. Tabled for TPC discussion.
In order to participate in JO’s, each team must have at least one official working the meet.

Safety Chair – John Smith

Nothing to report.

Technical Planning Chair – Jay Morissette

Officials issue:

The majority of teams in MSI are not meet hosts.  It should not be the responsibility of the minority of MSI teams who host to provide all of the officials for the league.

Administrative Vice-Chair – Fritz Homans
Reminder:

 September 26-28.  @ Preble Hall, SMCC

9/26 Tom Aviscious will teach CLBMS Level II 

9/27 Arlene McDonald – LSC Leadership and Planning; Dinner at Joe’s Boathouse

9/28 Coach meeting/HOD meeting

MSI is invited to NES Swimposium 10/4 @ Newton MA Marriott Hotel.

MSI/NES Combined Services Meeting July 7, 2014 :

MSI reps [Tom, Fritz, Matt & Leanne], NES reps [Ray Grant, Carol Healey, Joe Frazier] and USAS reps [Arlene McDonald and Tom Avischious]
•In past few years, NES has grown exponentially.  Not enough pools or meet opportunities.  MSI could offer NES entry into our meets.  Would benefit both leagues.

•NES is interested in partnering with  Maine to utilize our open water resources for competition.  USAS recognizes our potential to develop open water ventures, too.

• NES identifies the decision to hire  administrators as contributing factor to the growth and success of their LSC.

LSC Administrator:

NES employs Carol Healey as their Administrator.  She is in charge of Zone coordination, entries, registration, SWIMS, meet verification, website, sanctions, etc. She works 40-60 hours/week and has an assistant, Mary Ellen Tynan.  In her first year of employment, Carol was able to cover her salary through meet verification [collecting outstanding meet fees].  Salary is $20/hour.

Discussion – Should MSI hire an Administrator?

•Following NES example, doing so could really help to take our LSC “to the next level”.

•NES Assistant Administrator, Mary Ellen Tynan has the time and expertise to fill this role for us.  She is also a “neutral” party – has no ties to any MSI teams.

•Called Carol Healey during the meeting :  “Based on our size, how much estimated time/week would an Administrator need to manage our business?”  She estimates that it is a 10-hour/week commitment at a cost of approximately $10,000/year.  She anticipated that the start-up year may cost a little more, due to added time needed to get a system established.

•Fritz will create a proposal, to include a budget and job description, to share with the BOD and then present to the HOD.  

•Carol [and/or Ray] is planning to come to the 9/28 HOD meeting to explain her role as NES Administrator and the benefits of hiring an Administrator.

New Business

Motion by Jim. Second by Fritz. Passed, unanimous.

For those attending LSC planning meeting and HOD meeting, who live 50+ miles away from South Portland MSI will pay for 1 room/team on Saturday 9/27 at the Sable Oaks Marriott.

Motion by Jim. Second by Lia. Passed, unanimous.
Recommend the following Policy and Procedures Change to HOD:

•Delete 21.11

Discussion: 

This is a “wet side” issue [Winter JO’s scoring], for coaches to decide, not the HOD.  As it stands, as a Policy and Procedure, the HOD, not the coaches, has control over the ability to change the scoring procedure.

Motion by Jim. Second by Lia. Passed, unanimous.

Recommend the following Policy and Procedures Change to HOD:

• Delete 21.18.
Discussion: Should be removed because there are no meets after the JO entry deadline.

Motion by Jim. Second by Leanne. Passed, unanimously.

Recommend the following Policy and Procedures Change to HOD:

•Change 24.7 to read: “MSI may provide a coach for Summer Zones….The MSI may, at the discretion of the MSI Board of Directors or Executive Committee, provide up to $400 to offset the costs…”

Discussion: We need to put a roof on the $ amount we can cover for LC Zones.

Motion by Lia. Second by Matt. Passed unanimous.

Set a regular monthly day for BOD meetings.

Discussion:

Group agreed on “First Thursday of each month”.

If it’s a short agenda, meeting may be held by telephone.  Longer agendas would require a mutually agreed upon meeting space.  If there is nothing to discuss, meeting may be canceled.

Nicole requested that chairs submit written reports ahead of time.

Next BOD meeting will be 10/2.  To decide at 9/28 HOD meeting if this will be a phone or face-to-face meeting.

Motion by John. Second by Jay. Passed, unanimous.

Add to HOD agenda: Diversity Chair should be a voting member of the BOD, per USAS recommendations.

Motion by John. Second by Fritz. Passed, unanimous.

TPC should investigate the Showcase Classic, a highly competitive 14&U meet, and consider MSI reimbursement of swimmers who attend. 

Motion by Fritz. Second by Lia. Passed, unanimous.
Jay should join Fritz and Matt Montgomery in representing MSI at the US Aquatic Sports Convention in Jacksonville September 15-21.

To Do List:
Topics to include @ HOD meeting : 


- Proposed Budget w/ Audit costs included


-Proposal that 2015-16 meet bids must list 1 Ref, 1 Starter and 1 S&T Judge in order 
to receive a sanction. 


-Proposal for hiring an LSC Administrator.  


-Proposed Policy and Procedure changes.


-Diversity Chair should be a voting member of the BOD, per USAS recommendations.

Address timing system issues in St. John.  

Leanne & Athlete Reps: 

Solicit nominations [to be submitted by 11/30] for one more Jr. Athlete Rep

Matt Montgomery:

Create and share criteria for S.O.T.M. Solicit nominations for October. 

Solicit College Signing updates and post.

The winter season is starting soon! Get ready to start posting new records!  (
Bob:

Set up officials’ trainings.

Contact Dan St. Pierre to get coaches fired up about getting more officials on their teams.

Dan:

See above!

Jay:

TPC to discuss  1.] Official’s/team representation at Winter JO’s;  2.] Showcase Classic and possible athlete reimbursement.

Fritz:

Create a proposal for hiring an LSC Administrator, to include  a budget and job description, to share with the BOD and then present to the HOD on September 28.  

All of us:

Decide on details of 10/2 BOD meeting.

